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21st December 2005

Dear Sir / Madam, 

SUBMISSION DRAFT STATEMENT OF COMMUNITY INVOLVEMENT NOVEMBER 2005

Thank you for consulting the Home Builders Federation (HBF) on your council’s submission draft Statement of Community Involvement (SCI). HBF has just one comment to make on the document.

PPS12 sets out at paragraph 3.5 that an SCI should be:

“…..a clear public statement enabling the community to know how and when they will be involved in the preparation of local development documents…..”

HBF is concerned that this draft SCI does not meet this primary objective. Rather than being a clear and precise public statement of what will happen, in many ways it is a vague and unclear expression of what may happen. It refers to consultation techniques in Figure B and then to documents the council is minded to produce in Figure C and the various stages of consultation in Section 7. But the SCI does not tie all this together which is what one would expect an SCI to do. What needs to be clearly spelt out is:

· what consultation techniques and engagement methods which will be used for 

· which part of the LDF and at 

· which stage in the consultation process

An example would be for the SCI to contain a version of Figure C which, rather than including dates, includes details of the consultation techniques to be employed and the groups / stakeholders likely to be consulted at the various stages in the evolution of the individual parts of the LDF listed in that table. That would comply with the requirement of paragraph 3.5 of PPS12.

In summary the document needs to be more clear and more specific if it is to be considered sound. The soundness principles iv and v set out at paragraph 3.10 of PPS12 apply.

I hope that these matters can be taken on board and the SCI amended prior to its adoption. If the council is unwilling to make the necessary further changes I would like this representation to be submitted to the Inspector who will conduct the examination into the soundness of the SCI. I would not expect to submit any written elaboration of this point by way of any further written submissions but will instead, rely on the comments set out in this letter. 

Yours faithfully,

Pete Errington

HBF Regional Planner, Southern Region

